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If there are any federal reimbursements received from VDOT not listed or federal reimbursements 
listed that should not be, please include the discrepancies on the Response Form and note on the 
sub-recipient federal expenditure report as needed. Additionally, VDOT requests the total federal 
funding expended from all entities including VDOT and whether a Single Audit is planned for 
Fiscal Year 2023. Regardless of whether there are discrepancies, the form should be completed 
and emailed to VDOT. 

In addition to submitting your completed Response Form, please also submit your Annual 
Comprehensive Financial Report (ACFR) or annual financial audit, and your Single Audit Report 
to VDOT (if separate from the ACFR) at the same time that you submit this information to the 
federal audit clearinghouse, but no later than March 31, 2024. Note that the federal audit 
clearinghouse (FAC) will transition from the U.S. Census Bureau to the U.S. General Services 
Administration (GSA) on October 1, 2023. At that time, all submissions will need to be made 
through the new F AC hosted by GSA, to include all single audits for entities with 2023 fiscal year 
end dates. See https://www.fac.gov for more information. If your entity is not required to obtain 
an ACFR, please submit your completed Response Form, including the reconciliation to VDOT 
no later than March 31, 2024. All documents should be submitted by email to VDOT at 
ACFR@vdot.virginia.gov Please note that this is the only address that should be used when 
submitting all requested materials. 

Thank you very much for your partnership with VDOT and for your cooperation in ensuring that 
all federal sub-recipient reporting requirements are met. If you have any questions, please contact 
Ms. Terelle Walker at Terelle.walker@vdot.virginia.gov or (804) 786-4115. 

Sincerely, 

Minni Powell 
Controller 


